

## Agnieszka Buczynska

Warsaw, 28 June 2024.

Mr. Lauri Läänemets Minister of Interior of the Republic of Estonia

Dear Minister

On December 13th, 2023, I was appointed Minister for Civil Society and chairwoman of the Public Benefit Committee. The creation of the office of Minister for Civil Society is proof of the importance that Prime Minister Donald Tusk's government attaches to this area of public life.

My mission is to create conditions for the development of civil society so that its potential can be properly used for the good of both citizens and the state. As part of an ongoing process of change, I would like to use experience and best practices from other European Union countries.

Face numerous crises affecting EU countries in recent years (COVID-19 pandemic, climate change disasters, migration crises, war on the eastern flank of the European Union and NATO), the role of civil society as a factor of resilience to crisis phenomena has become crucial. Moreover, I believe that such an important issue of the development of civil society should be reflected during the Polish Presidency of the Council of the European Union.

Therefore, in June 2025, I plan to organize a conference on: Civil Society as a Crisis Readiness Factor in the Present EU. National solutions, opportunities, needs, challenges. Cooperation with the public sector and transnational civic cooperation.

I invite representatives of civil society, organizations and informal citizen movements, as well as public administration from EU member states to attend the event. The conference will be preceded by a series of preparatory meetings to exchange experiences and views.

The first one, with senior officials responsible for cooperation between public administration and various forms of civil society organizations and bodies in crises, will be held in February 2025 in Warsaw. Its aim will be to exchange experiences and to identify key challenges.

Subsequently, the conference planned for June 2025 will be preceded by expert meetings with experts from governmental and non-governmental structures.

Analysed institutional situation in the EU countries in terms of competencies concerning civil society is very different, therefore I address you as the body indicated by the Polish diplomatic institutions and would like to ask you to nominate representatives of your country to attend the February meeting of senior officials.

Because of this diversity of administrative structures and scopes of responsibility in the European Union Member States, we propose a mixed key: civil society and resilience /crisis preparedness representative as we envisage the possibility of having two representatives of each country to attend the meeting.

In Poland, there is The National Freedom Institute - a Centre for Civil Society Development. It is responsible for supporting civil society, public benefit activities, and volunteering and providing non-governmental organisations with content-related and financial support programmes. If there are similar institutions and solutions in your country we look forward to associating.

It is important to gather representatives of institutions responsible for civil society and representatives of institutions whose competencies are closest to the topic of the meeting. The proceedings will be held in English.

Attached, please find a short survey to share insight into the general situation in your country. The answers will help us prepare the meeting substantively.

Please send your responses to both the letter and survey (in English) by July 26th, 2024 to the email address: civil.society@kprm.gov.pl.

Should you require any additional information, please contact:

Ms. Marta Radosz (<u>marta.radosz@kprm.gov.pl</u> mob. +48 783 929 701), and Mrs. Magdalena Ruszkowska-Cieslak (<u>magdalena.ruszkowska-cieslak@kprm.gov.pl</u> mob. +48 734 117 968).

Marek Krawczyk

Under Secretary of State,

Sincerely March Clammy

Deputy for the Minister for Civil Society